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VISION STATEMENT 
  

We are dedicated to 
proclaiming the Gospel by 
sharing the Sacraments and 

the Word; and by giving of our 
Total Ministry. 

 
Bring people to God and 

stimulate growth through love, 
understanding, education, and  

prayer. 
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Dear St. Timothy’s Church Family and Friends—  
 
I used to watch quite a bit of professional football on 
television.  Football was a fun topic of conversation with my 
friends at work during lunch when Paige and I lived in 
Portland.  When I returned to commercial fishing I had a 

crewman that followed the game.  He and I became experts at the art of 
Monday morning quarterbacking. 
 
When I recommitted myself to the Church it meant that I wouldn’t be 
able to watch the morning games any longer.  But, I figured that trade off 
wasn’t too bad a deal.  Then Paige and I started doing our worship service 
at the Macklyn House during the football season of 2002 and the 
afternoon games were out as well.  A bit later we got rid of cable TV and 
Monday Night Football was no longer available. 
 
Since I no longer watch very many NFL games it is easy for me to call for 
a boycott.  But, even still, I think a boycott is necessary.  The NFL is a 
$9.3 billion a year business.  Team owners are multimillionaires that shell 
out multimillion-dollar contracts to top players.  The minimum salary for 
a player with two years in the league is over a half million dollars.  The 
referees, on the other hand, make on average less than a third of that 
amount.  When the referees asked for a change in their pension program 
they were told not to come to work.  Temporary replacements were hired 
and the referees have been locked out of their jobs. 
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Oct. 1, at 6:30 p.m, our Bible Study will resume at 
Diana Zellmer’s. We will begin studying Exodus.  
Please come and join us. If you would like to 
par ticipate, but the time or day is not convenient, call 

Jennifer  Hammargren and talk to her. One item of business on 
Monday, Oct 1st will be the best time and day for all who are 
interested in attending the Bible study. 

It doesn’t seem to me that this is a case of greedy workers going on strike 
to get extravagant pay increases.  NFL referees are highly skilled, 
dedicated professionals that should be compensated accordingly.  Recent 
blown calls by the replacement refs underline the quality job these under 
appreciated NFL referees have done for years.  If I were a locked out NFL 
referee, I would be asking for an even larger pay increase after the 
boondoggle call at the end of the Seattle versus Green Bay game. 
 
Now then, even as I offer an opinion on a matter about wage parity, 
which, of course, can be highly controversial, the question begs to be 
asked, “Is our priest trying to lecture us on the value of labor unions, 
making the treatment of NFL referees an issue of Gospel justice?”   
After all, no one making a living through the lucrative business of the 
NFL is in any danger of going hungry any time soon. 
 
So you would be right to question my motive for calling a boycott to the 
NFL, just as you should always look into people’s motives whenever they 
call for a change in someone else’s actions.  My motive is simple: If 
people stop watching football on Sunday mornings, then they will have 
one less excuse for missing church. 
 
--bernie+ 




